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Longmeadow Church Breakfast Oct 2019 
The public breakfast is on the FIRST Saturday of each month 

from 6:30 – 10: 00 am.   The breakfast in October is on Saturday. 
Oct 5th, at Longmeadow Congregational Church, 4 Wilson’s 

Crossing Rd.   Where else can you meet your old friends, catch 
up on town news and enjoy an “all you can eat breakfast” of 

French toast, English muffins, eggs your way, pancakes, sausage, 
bacon, home fries, homemade beans and muffins, and beverages 

for a donation of $6 for adults, $3 for children 6-12                     
and under 5 free? 

From September 2019 until May 2020 the only breakfast each 

month will be on the first    Saturday.   We look forward to see-

ing you and your friends to celebrate the fall! 
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November Dates Inside!! 

 

 
7th Friends Meeting pg12          
14th Columbus Day                     
14th Town Hall Closed!                 
14thTrustee Meeting pg12 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

                                                                    
13th Rosary Coast to Coast pg14    
27th Town Wide Trick or Treat-
ing pg16 

 
Tuesday’s Storytime pg12           
3rd Cub Scouts Joining Night pg21 

 
2nd Evening Book Club pg12                                        
2nd Tree ID and Tree Battles pg9 
2nd Animal ABC pg9                    
9th Day Book Club pg12              
9th Fall Senior Trip, Cannon 
Mountain Tramway                            
16th Chlorophyll Art and Popping 
Pinecones pg9                                
16th NANOWRIMO pg12         
16th Nature’s Palette pg9          
30th Great Kruger National Park 
Experience pg9 

 
3rd eBay Selling Basics pg12      
17th Teen Paint Night pg5          
17th Junior Chefs pg5                  
24th Fundraiser Evening with 
Medium Liz Robidoux pg12     
24th Winter Bird Feeding pg9  
31st 3rd Annual Trunk or Treat 
pg7&16                                                     

 

 

 
 

    31st 

 
Friday’s Storytime pg12            
Friday’s Knitting/Crochet pg12 
18th Paint & Wine Night pg9 

 
5th Blessing of Animals pg14          
5th Longmeadow Church Break-
fast pg1&15                                                 
5th STEM pg12                             
12th Cookbook Club pg12         
12th Auburn Fire Rescue Open 
House pg17                                     
19th Genealogy Club pg12                  
26th Drug Take Back Day pg16          
26th Storytime pg12 
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Auburn Town Hall News 
Town Officials Outline Current Activity and Projects 

On September 12th, the Board of    
Selectmen and a number of town 
officials and department heads   
hosted a community forum to report 
on current activities within the  
community and to hear concerns 
from local residents. 
 

Meeting in the newly renovated   
cafeteria of the Auburn Village 
School, Selectman Todd Bedard    
facilitated the program which       
featured the Police Chief, Fire Chief, 
Building Inspector, Parks &         
Recreation Coordinator, Library  
Director, Tax Collector and School 
Board Chair. 

The participants outlined the        
activities and projects of their       
respective areas for the current year, 
and fielded questions from the    
public who was present.  A tour of 
the new addition to the Auburn   
Village School completed the     
evening activity. 

The Board of Selectmen has begun 
work on the Town’s FY 2020         
operating budget and warrant        
articles.  In early September, the 
Board received a composite budget 
package that included all of the     
initial budget requests from all 
Town boards, departments and    
officials. 
 

At this early juncture, the budget 
requests total $5,895,611, which is an 
increase of $173,249 (3.03%) over the 

approved 2019 budget of $5,722,362. 
 

Throughout the months of            
September and October, the Board of 
Selectmen will be meeting              
individually with all of the             
departments to go through the     
details of their budget proposals  
before making determinations for 
their budget recommendations. 

 

In early October, the Budget      
Committee will begin meeting to 
receive the same package of initial 
requests, in addition to the Board of 
Selectmen’s recommendations on 
those requests.  The Budget        
Committee will continue meeting 
into early January 2020 before    
completing their work and            
presenting the budget to the voters 
for their consideration. 

FY 2020 Budget Process Underway 

The Board of Selectmen regretfully 
accepted the resignation of Parks & 
Recreation Commission Chair Lisa 
Canavan last month.   An 11- year 
member of the Commission, Lisa  
indicated her family was re-locating 

and she would not be able to        
continue her service on the         
Commission.  Since 2008, she has 
served as either an alternate member 
or a full member of the Commission, 

with the past two years serving as 
the Commission Chair. 

Parks & Recreation Chair Resigns 

The Conservation Commission     
recently lost its only alternate   
member due to the individual     
moving from Auburn.  The          
Commission would welcome an   
Auburn resident or two who might 

be interested in serving as an         
alternate member of the               
Commission. 
 

The Commission normally meetings 
monthly on the first Tuesday of the 

month at the Town Hall.  Anyone 
who is interested in serving should 
contact either Conservation       
Commission Chair Jeffrey Porter or 
Land Use Administrator Denise 
Royce at the Town Hall. 

Conservation Commission Seeks Alternate Members 
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Richard Eaton                     Keith Leclair 

Todd Bedard 

Auburn Board of Selectmen  

Renovation of Police Department Space Underway 

Work has continued during the past 
month on a small addition on the 
back side of the police department 
portion of the Safety Complex on 
Eaton Hill Road. 
 

The foundation and concrete slab for 
the addition has been placed, in    
addition to relocating one of the   
existing exterior air conditioning 
system condensers.  Framing work 
began in the middle of the month, 

with the roof trusses being delivered 
during the last week of September. 
 

This project will result in addressing 
the three main deficiencies for the 
department that involve space for 
separate locker rooms for male and 
female officers, a records storage  
area and storage space for larger 
items currently stored in storage 
trailers. 

POLICE CHIEF Ray Pelton addresses the activity of the 
Auburn Police Department for 2019 during the             

Community Forum held at the Auburn Village School 
Cafeteria on September 12th. 
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BOSTON POST CANE 
 

The most recent recipient of the Boston Post Cane, Mr. George Frederick Dodd, passed away on 
August 20, 2019, just a couple months shy of his 100th birthday. 

The Boston Post Cane has a long history dating back to 1909 when the founder and publisher of 
the Boston Post newspaper gave canes to officials of towns and cities in Massachusetts, New 
Hampshire and Rhode Island as a promotional tool.  Since 1909 there have been 32 holders of the 
cane in Auburn.  Asa Row was the town’s first recipient.    

We are now searching for a new honoree for this title.  We would like the name and birth date of 
the person you feel would fit the description as Auburn’s Oldest Citizen. 

Please contact the Town Clerk, Kathleen Sylvia,  
at 483-2281 ext 107  
or by email at townclerk@townofauburnnh.com 

mailto:townclerk@townofauburnnh.com
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Paint and Wine Night  

Friday, October 18th 6:30-9:30pm 

Cost: $39M/$49NM 

Paint to the sound of crickets in our 
nature lab.  The subject will be a tree 
in full fall color and you will go 
home with a finished acrylic paint-
ing.  All materials provided.  This 
fun night is led by local artist Joey 
Pearson who will take you step by 
step and give you individual atten-
tion as you work on your very own 
painting.  Adult refreshments served.  
Class size limited to 15. 

 

Winter Bird Feeding 

October 24, 6:30 pm to 8:00 

Naturalist Kelly Dwyer 

“What better way to spend a cold, 
blustery winter day than sitting with 
your favorite steaming beverage, 
watching backyard birds flit about 
your feeders? Our avian friends can 
provide hours of fun, entertainment 
and education! Join us as we explore 
the best feeder set-ups, what food 
options to provide to attract the big-
gest variety of birds, how to identify 
your feathered guests and tips to 
keep your feeding stations clean and 
inviting. Information on the Christ-
mas Bird Count dates and opportuni-
ties, as well as New Hampshire 
Audubon’s Backyard Winter Bird 
Survey (BWBS) will be available.” 

 

Experiencing the Greater Kruger 
National Park Area - South Africa 

October 30, 7 pm to 8:30 pm 

Cost: $7M/$10NM 

Drew Groves, Educator, Bow High 
School 

Experiential South Africa: exploring 
the biodiversity of east South Africa 
that is the Greater Kruger National 

Park Area. Highlights from two sep-
arate and recent trips, through an 
open savanna ecosystem, will in-
clude tracking the “Big Five”, many 
birds and other wildlife, exploring 
significant conservation issues, and 
interacting with local villages and 
schools through community service. 

 

HOMESCHOOL/PRESCHOOL 
PROGRAMS 

Wednesdays, 10-11:30 am (see dates 
below), Cost: $12 M / $15 NM (per 
child/parent pair) 

Parents are encouraged to stay and 
participate. Please dress to be out-
side! Pre-registration required for all 
classes. Call us at 668-2045 or visit 
http://www.nhaudubon.org/learn/ to 
register online. 
 

Wee Wonders-Classes for Pre-
schoolers ages 4-6. 

Leader: Amanda Klemm, Massa-
besic Audubon Center - Animal Care 
Specialist and Naturalist 
 

October 2: Animal ABC’s 

Vertebrates can be sorted into clas-
ses: reptiles, amphibians, mammals, 
birds and fish. Each class of animals 
can be identified by a few specific 
characteristics. Today we will learn 
what makes those classes of animals 
unique, practice identifying and sort-
ing animals into their classes...and 
practice our animal ABC’s too! 

October 16: Nature’s Palette  

Autumn in New Hampshire is a 
beautiful season, but why do leaves 
change color and what happens to 
the plants and flowers that we enjoy 
during spring and summer? Today 
we will practice identifying colors, 
talk about how colors in nature 
change during autumn, and go on a 
color scavenger hunt. 

 

Junior Explorers-Classes for 
Homeschoolers Classes are for ag-
es 7-12. 

Leader: Linden Rayton, Massabesic 
Audubon Center Naturalists. 

 

October 2: Tree ID and Tree Bat-
tles 

Take a hike to learn how to identify 
the common trees that you will see at 
Audubon and near your own homes. 
Discover the ways that trees encour-
age- and discourage- the growth of 
nearby competitors. Bring a journal 
to record your identifications. 

 

October 16: Chlorophyll Art and 
Popping Pinecones 

Tree leaves in autumn are some of 
nature’s best fireworks. Explore the 
basic science of chlorophyll and why 
tree leaves turn the colors they do. 
Compare leaf colors across trees by 
creating beautiful leaf color charts. 
Then finish off the morning with a 
little “firework” show while tossing 
pinecones in a fire and learning 
about pine cone seeds. 

Audubon Massabesic Center  

Pre-registration is required for all programs 
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Mass Schedule: 

Sat – 4:00 pm 

Sun – 8:00 am & 10:30 am 

Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri – 7:00 am 

St. Peter Roman Catholic Church 

Fr. Michael Gendron, Pastor 

567 Manchester Rd. 

603-623-5429 

www.stpeteraub.org 

 

 

Blessing of Animals: Bring your pets to the Blessing of Animals in honor of St. Francis of Assisi! 
The blessing will take place on Saturday, October 5 at 1:00 pm in the back parking lot of the 
church.  

 

Rosary Coast to Coast: Join Catholics across the country on Sunday, October 13th to pray for 
God’s mercy and healing in our Church and in our country. We will gather at 4 pm in the 
Church to listen to Scripture readings and reflections and to meditate on the Glorious Mysteries 
of the Rosary. 

 

Baptism or Marriage: For information on scheduling a Baptism or Marriage, please contact Fr. 
Michael Gendron at 603-623 -5429, ext. 1. 

 

Interested in learning more about the Catholic Church?  The Rite of Christian Initiation of 
Adults (RCIA) is a ministry to adults who are interested in learning more about the Catholic 
faith, and growing in their relationship with God.  If you have never been baptized, have been 
baptized in another Christian tradition, or were baptized Catholic but have not received the sac-
raments of First Eucharist and/or Confirmation, and are interested in learning more about the 
Catholic faith, please contact Jake Linxweiler, Director of RCIA at 483-5571, or the parish office 
at stpeteraub@comcast.net. 
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http://www.stpeteraub.org
mailto:stpeteraub@comcast.net


 

 

Longmeadow Serves! 
Happy Autumn from your friends 

at the Longmeadow Congregational 
Church, United Church of Christ.  As we 
continue into our new program year or 
Worship, Service and Fellowship we 
would love to have you join us as we seek 
to follow God’s call in the world.  We are 
located at 4 Wilson’s Crossing Road in 
Auburn and invite you to join us as        
together we worship the God who is Still 
Speaking.  We come together for worship 
on Sunday mornings at 9:30 with Sunday 
School and child care available at the same 
time.    
 We were just thrilled to welcome 
over 170 people to our first breakfast of the 
new season in September especially as it 
coincided with all of the activities of the 
Duck Race.  Thank you to all who came to 
fill up before the big day and hope you will 
all join us again this month on October 5. 
 In October,  our Missions       
Committee are continuing our efforts to 
serve those who serve our country by    
supporting Holy Joe’s Café, a program that 
provides the supplies needed for military 
chaplains to set up coffee house/drop in 
centers for deployed military personnel to 
stop by, and receive spiritual support or 
simply have a really good cup of coffee.  If 
this project touches your heart, too, you 
will find large labeled jars near the coffee 
urns at our Community Breakfasts where 
you can drop in any donation you wish.  
We will also provide you with literature 
about this wonderful ministry. 
 More locally, with the return of 

the cool weather, we are 
gearing up for our annual 
Thanksgiving Basket   
outreach program in 
which we provided      
baskets of food to local 

residents who might need just a little extra 
assistance in pulling together a special 
Thanksgiving meal.  In the past we have 
been very blessed to receive generous    
donations from you, our Auburn neighbors. 
If you would like to be part of this special 
outreach to local  families, you can bring 
non-perishable food to our Community 
Breakfast in November or contact Pastor 
Ruth at the church to arrange another drop 
off time.  The food does not need to be  
limited to the Thanksgiving meal, our hope 
is to fill people’s pantries for the coming 
winter.  So, all non-perishable food         
donations are welcome but please make 
sure all food is within date.  Our greatest 
need however is for Grocery Store Gift 
Cards.  As we do not have the refrigeration 
facilities to provide turkeys and other    
perishable foods, in addition to the         
non-perishables, we provide each family 
with a grocery store gift card to pick up 
those things.  And so, gift cards are the 
item most needed.  They can be to any local 

grocery store (Hannafords, Shaws, Market 
Basket, Aldi), no donation is too small.  
However, for ease in distributing them 
proportionately, we ask that the cards be 
in denominations of $20 or less.  Thank 
you for your generosity.  
 In early November, we hold our 
annual Scarves in the Park project and it 
has been such a 
blessing to hear that 
so many people 
around town have 
been    knitting and 
crocheting scarves.  
If you have any 
completed, please 
feel free to drop them off at one of our 
breakfast or give Pastor Ruth a call at the 
church office and she will be happy to   
arrange a pick up.  Also, we have yarn that 
we would be happy to give to you to create 
scarves.   
 Longmeadow Congregational 
Church, UCC is a place where you can 
really make a difference in the world.  
Through both large and small efforts, our 
motto of “Longmeadow Serves” guides our 
life    together as we seek to be a light in 
the world.  We provide a spiritual  
home where all faith questions are honored 
and respected.  No matter where you are 
on your spiritual journey, you are welcome 
here.  If you are seeking a place to worship, 
we hope you will join us.  If you have any  
questions, please contact our Pastor,     
Rev. Ruth Gallot at 483-2907.    
Friend us on Facebook at                   
https://www.facebook.com/groups/
Longmeadow/ 
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Auburn Police News 
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News from Auburn Dollars for Scholars 
 

Are you applying to a post-secondary school? 

When choosing a school, make an informed decision! 

 

Here are a few tips: 

 

1. Find schools that fit You! Visit bigfuture.collegeboard.org; 

You will get tips on how to narrow your list of schools. 

 

2.Consider choosing a “Collegiate Partner” school. Visit 

Scholarshipamerica.org  

for a list of “Collegiate Partners” 

Many of these schools will match scholarships you have been awarded. 

 

3.Research each school! Visit 

U.S. Department of Education and the website they put together called the College Scorecard. 

 

Visit: auburn.dollarsforscholars.org 

For more information. 

 

Good Luck beginning the adventure to your future! 

 

Mary Hrubiec, President 
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Girl Scout troops are excited to be meeting again this fall!  October is the month when you 
will find troops visiting neighbors and families to ask for your support in our Fall Product 

Sale - nuts, candy, magazines and more. This fundraiser helps troops start the year with 
extra funds for field trips and activities so your support is appreciated!  Girl Scout troop 
59007 (1st graders) were excited to start the year exploring stations at their first meeting 

that included outdoor/recycled art, space/earth, building/engineering and hiking/
camping.  There are so many activities and skills that are taught in Girl Scouts and they 
are having fun and making friends along the way.  If your daughter would like to join a 

Girl Scout troop, please visit www.girlscoutsgwm.org for more information. 

Girl Scouts 

http://www.girlscoutsgwm.org
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Cub Scouts 



 

 

School Construction News 
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The 2019-2020 school year is off to a great start and the teachers and students are settling into a very different 
building.  Without a doubt, the biggest part of the AVS Construction and Renovation was building the new 
classroom wing and making sure it was ready by the start of this school year.  In late August, we got the green 
light to move in and many of you in town may have heard a collective PHEW from everyone involved in the pro-
ject.  A great outcome after a very busy summer. 
 
The start of school went very well.  Bus drop-off and pick-up and parent drop-off and pick-up went off without a 
hitch.  And the teachers in the new classroom wing met their students in the cafeteria on the first day so they 
could guide them to their new classrooms  The AVS team put a lot of thought into how to safely and smoothly 
launch the school year and it paid off. 
 
At this point in the project, there are primarily four areas of work that will continue over the next several months. 
 
• Five-classroom elementary wing - These are the classrooms to the left when you’re looking at the front of 

the building.  We are on track to open this wing up at the end of the year. 
• Main entrance and front office - Our administration and office staff are currently located near the tempo-

rary main entrance while their old space is being renovated.  They will be able to move into their new space in 
November. 

• Rear entrance restrooms – These are the restrooms next to the cafeteria and gym.  They are slated to be com-
pleted in October. 

• Athletic Fields and Grounds – A lot of work is underway to grade the soccer/lacrosse field and the softball 
field.  The fields will be irrigated and seeding will have happened by the time you read this. 

 
Last month, the Elementary and Middle School Open Houses were held and many students were proud to show 
off their mostly new school to their parents.  Many Auburn residents also attended a meeting convened by the 
Selectmen and were able to get a tour of the school.  Many folks said the school is bright, airy, clean and cheerful 
– a great environment for learning! 
 
Have a great October and look for continued updates over the next few months. 



 

 

School Yard News 
The school year is off to a great start! We are settling into our beautiful 
new building and students are enjoying the added space, especially our 

beautiful new cafeteria. The added size and noise barriers have made 
lunchtime a more enjoyable time for everyone and best of all, we can begin 
our lunches at 11:30 rather than 10:30 as in previous years. The two doors 

in the cafeteria have reduced bottlenecks by permitting separate entrance 
and exit routes. The serving area is larger and wider reducing the wait times for students who opt for a cold 

lunch or just a beverage. The new tables convert to benches which allow the space to be used for training or lec-
tures. 

 

Our playground area will be enhanced by a Ga-ga Pit financed by our NJHS, Student Council, and Yearbook 
Clubs. The pit will be erected by volunteers from those organizations as well as some parents. What is Ga-ga? Ga

-ga is a fast paced, high energy sport played in an octagonal pit. The more players the better! Dubbed a kinder 
gentler version of dodgeball, the game is played with a soft foam ball, and combines the skills of dodging, striking, 

running, and jumping, while trying to hit opponents with a ball below the knees. 

 

Lastly, at 6:30 pm on September 26th AVS will host a special presentation with Peg Dawson, Ed.D., NCS. Along 

with her colleague, Dr. Richard Guare, she has written several books for parents and professionals on the topic of 

executive functioning skills, including Smart but Scattered and Smart but Scattered Teens. Executive functions involve 

planning for the future and strategic thinking, the ability to inhibit or delay responding, self-regulation, initiating 

a behavior, and shifting between activities flexibly. When kids have issues with executive functioning, any task 

that requires planning, organization, memory, time management and flexible thinking becomes a challenge. Peg 

uses the latest neuroscience research to show you and your child how to get their brain to alert differently so they 

can have good executive functioning. 
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 Ad Prices 

Business Card: $45 

3.5” X 3”: $65 

7.5” X 3”: $85 

Half Page: $135 

Full Page: $220 

Checks payable to: 

Town of Auburn 

 

Multi-Month Discounts 
available 

Editorial Policy 

The AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER is a monthly 

newsletter (11issues/year) published by the 

Town of Auburn.  It is intended to serve the 

community by providing information of interest 

to Auburn residents.  As a monthly publication, 

the newsletter is not a forum to air opinions as 

it is not able to provide equal time standards.  

With a diversity of views and opinions among 

the residents of the Town, it is the policy of the 

AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER not to publish 

editorials or letters to the editor that advocate 

any political or policy viewpoint. 

Submissions for the Auburn Village Crier  

Submissions for the Crier must be received by the 15th of every 

month, unless otherwise stated. 

Please send all articles in a word document, e-mail attachment to:       

townhall@townofauburnnh.com     603-483-5052 Ext.100 
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